## Takeda, Michi

From: Jim Gomes

**Sent:** Monday, March 07, 2022 4:06 PM

To: Takeda, Michi; Johnson, Kevin; Reyes, David

Cc: Keven Doherty; Morales, Margo; Rivas, Jessica; Melissa Garcia; Tamara Mark

Subject: Throop Project

**CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. <u>Learn more...</u>.

## Design Commission,

My name is Jim Gomes and I reside at 472 N. Raymond Ave. Other property owners and I on Raymond have been involved in this project for it seems like many years. We have had several meetings with Kevin informing him of our likes and dislikes of the project. We are very pleased of the outcome of the project and the changes that have been made. I know because of the pandemic you have not moved forward as rapidly as the neighborhood would like. We would like to see the project get back on track and be completed as soon as possible. With Throop removed, we are hoping the day laborers will relocate to the job center on Lake or to the new Home Depot. These changes will make our neighborhood a much better place to live.

Thank you for reading this and I hope we all move forward with this project.

Thanks,

Jim Gomes